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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter  

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N 

WEEK 7 TERM 2 2022 

 

TERM TWO 

JUNE 

9  CCS Playgroup @ Hall 

 Under 16ôs Netball @ 

 Leeton 

 

10  Opens Netball @ 

 Leeton 

 Primary AFL 

 Secondary Assembly 

 

13  Public Holiday 

14  Riverina Opens Netball 

 Knockout @ Wagga 

16  Primary PSSA Riverina 

 Cross Country @ 

 Gundagai 

17  Primary Assembly 

 CCS Playgroup @ Hall 

 Secondary CHS 

 Riverina Cross Country 

 @ Gundagai 

20  Little Champions 

 Gymnastics 

23  CCS Playgroup @ Hall 

24  Primary AFL 

 Secondary Assembly 

27  Little Champions 

 Gymnastics 

JULY 

1  Primary Assembly 

 CCS Playgroup @ Hall 

 FINAL DAY TERM 2 

It has been a very busy time for our students who have been 

involved in lots of sporting and extra curricular activities. These 

have included regional athletics, zone cross country, CHS 

touch football, girls and boys netball and Little Champions 

Gymnastics. Our Year 12 have been on an excursion to 

Canberra. It is great to see students get these opportunities 

after the restrictions and cancellations of the last two years. 

Unfortunately, like many other schools, there has been an increase in 

accusations of young people vaping. E-cigarettes, or óvapesô, are not safe for 

young people. They come in many shapes and sizes and can be hard to spot 

as they can look like everyday items including highlighters, pens or USB 

memory sticks. 

¶ Many vapes contain nicotine. Nicotine can cause long-lasting negative 

effects on young peopleôs brain development, including impaired learning 

ability and altered mood, and can increase the risk of depression and 

anxiety. 

¶ Vapes can contain the same harmful chemicals found in cleaning 

products, nail polish remover, weed killer and bug spray, which can lead 

to serious lung diseases. 

¶ Young people who vape are three times as likely to take up smoking 

cigarettes. 

This is an area where we really need parental support to stamp this out to 

protect the health of our students. Please see the attached information from 

the Department of Education in this newsletter. 

All parents and carers have been sent information regarding the payment of 

the schools voluntary fees and compulsory high school elective fees. If you 

are having difficulty with the elective fees, please contact the school 

regarding assistance. Families that pay their school and elective fees by the 

end of this term, Friday 1st July, will go into a prize draw as detailed on page 

three of the newsletter. 

As you are aware the school is still having ongoing disruptions due to staff 

and students suffering illness and being forced to quarantine at home. We 

will continue to do our best in covering classes for ill staff and providing 

opportunities for students to catch up on work they may have missed while at 

home. I would encourage you to have a discussion with your doctor about 

having your children vaccinated. Please donôt send your children to school if 

they are unwell. 
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Mrs Holly Wright, HSIE Teacher. 

Stage 4 History students have been 
working hard on their assessment 
tasks and have submitted them this 
week. Students were required to 
create three artefacts that would be 
found in a tomb in the Valley of the 
Kings in Ancient Egypt. The students 
worked hard to research various 
funerary customs and beliefs about the 
afterlife, then constructed their 
artefacts, which included: canopic jars, 
death masks, shabti dolls, jewellery, 
amulets and statues. The most unique 
artefacts were the canopic jars with 
real organs! A shout out to Emma 
Riley for raiding her dad's butcher shop to fill her jars! 

Congratulations to all the students on their huge effort. 
Artefacts will be on display in the front office for the last few 
weeks of term 2 so come and have a look. 
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Your Family School fees were sent by mail last week. While the course fee for your childôs scholastic year 
is voluntary, elective fees are compulsory and are used to buy consumables for these subjects. If you 

are experiencing difficulty paying your elective fees please contact the school. 

Preferred payment options include Eftpos via the front office or via the $ Make a Payment tab on the 
school website. Please pay your contributions as soon as possible to allow the school to continue with 
important educational programs in 2022. 

Families who pay their fees by the end of Week 10, Friday 1st July, will go into a draw to 

win one of the following eight Voucher prizes from local businesses. 

$100    Foodworks 

$100    Coolamon Butchery 

$50      Rustic Pantry 

$50      Station Collective 

$50      Coolamon Perk 

$50      Coolamon Newsagency 

$50      Steel Supplies 

$50      Coolamon Pharmacy 

GOOD LUCK! 

AVAILABLE FROM THE OFFICE 


